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Round Hill Community 
Meeting 

Wednesday 3rd November 7.30pm 
 

We have arranged the next Round Hill annual 
meeting to be held in the HQ of Brighton’s Drug and 
Alcohol Treatment Centre at the top of D’Aubigny 
Road, Covid rules permitting. 
 

In deference to Covid we will keep the meeting 
short, and offer no refreshments.  The main reason 
for the meeting is to find a few more committee 
members.  This is especially important since our 
esteemed Treasurer, Andrew Partington, is standing 
down this year.  Typically our account only sees 
about 10 transactions a quarter, but we need 
someone to keep the records and make the 
occasional payment. 
 

In addition we have not had an elected Chair for a 
year or more, so if you have experience of chairing 
we need you.  We would really like someone with 
suitable communication skills to help make the most 
of our website/ social media. 
 

If you are considering giving a couple of hours a 
month to your community and want to talk about 
what it means please feel free to talk to one or more 
of the committee members listed on the back of this 
Reporter, and tell Rob Stephenson if you want to 
stand for a particular post or a general member. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Round Hill Society is in its 22nd year, twenty 
one years plus of encouraging more participation 
in the future of the Hill and building the sense of 
community through activities and events.  
 Please consider getting a little more involved by 
offering to join the committee. 
 

Halloween Windows Decoration 
We are not be holding the Street Play event on 
Halloween this year, but window decoration is a 
Covid safe alternative.  With children at home or 
without, whether ghosts and ghouls, pumpkins 
and mellow fruitfulness or just a pleasing design, 
we can all get involved in Halloween Window 
Decoration. 
 

 
 

Consider it practise for the regular Advent 
Windows event in December! 
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Round Hill History – an image courtesy of the James Gray archive held by the Regency Society. 
 

 
 

On Monday 10th March 1952 a length of the (old) long wall collapsed into the Upper Lewes Road.  In the 
background you can see the gable of Sylvan Hall and some of the newly built flats. 
 

The Long Wall – Upper Lewes and Wakefield Roads 
recent developments 

 
Residents of Round Hill and some people living opposite this wall have been active in over-painting 
tagging and other marker pen/spray paint vandalism of this wall for many years, and have been keen to 
find a permanent solution.  Recent discussions with Council Officers (Nicki Mansfield, Project 
Development Officer for Cityclean and Hannah Barker, Community Engagement Officer for BHCC) has 
resulted in a plan being submitted to the Environmental Improvement Budget Board (part of Housing*) to 
see if they might help pay for a group of artists to create a mural.  Meanwhile we have been gathering 
views from local residents from our Facebook Noticeboard and by a letter drop to all the homes opposite 
the wall.  The results marginally favour a natural world mural, but retaining the real ivy which has been 
growing down the wall all year.  The picture shows how it might look: 
 

 
 
* spending some of their rent on a mural they will only see when they leave the estate may not appeal to Sylvan Hall residents! 
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Another Lamppost Lost 
at the bottom of Belton Road 

 
Whilst installing the new LED street light engineers 
discovered that the cast iron spigot to which the 
swan neck is fitted was so corroded that it was 
unsafe to use.  So that cast iron post has gone and a 
steel tube has replaced it. 
 

 
 

It was the only post of this particular design on 
Round Hill – quite a rarity, now lost.  The arrow 
marks the point where the base of the swan neck 
slips over the spigot and three bolts tighten up to 
hold it in place (just 2 bolts visible here). 
 

 

Anna is changing direction 
 

There will be no more delicious baked goods 
flowing out of Anna’s Kitchen, at least not for her 
customers on the Hill.  Anna is changing career, and 
it means there is no time for big baking.  But we 
must be strong and wish her well with her studies. 

 



THE ROUND HILL REPORTER October 2021 

4   

  

Printed for the  
Round Hill Society 

by 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Shakti Stores 
Your local Premier retailer 

 

Open 7am-10pm daily 
 

Your local convenience store and newsagent 
 
 

Fresh organic bread and milk daily, large 
vegetarian and organic range, frozen food 

 
OFF LICENCE – great selection of good quality 

wines 
 

Celebrating 38 years on Round Hill 
 

102 Ditchling Road 
Established December 1983 

 
The Roundhill Pub would like 
 to welcome you back Inside 

 

Now taking bookings for food at  
 

www.theroundhill.co.uk 
 

We now have a Community Library outside 
 

Open 11am-10pm 
 

Thank you for all your support 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Catcreep Cut-back 
all hands to the shears 

 

Hanging branches, particularly rose and 
bramble, were making the catcreep less 
pleasant to walk, and at night the greenery 
limited the value of the two streetlights.  A 
group of volunteers tackled the problem on the 
14th September, cutting back and bagging up 
about 20 sacks of hanging greenery which the 
Council collected the next morning. 
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Poetry Corner 
three haiku from Vivien Eliades 

 
Vivien posts many haiku on the Facebook group The 
Daily Haiku and has selected three for Round Hill 
and the season. 
 
LEAF 

 
 
Leaf is unafraid 
Lets go of its attachment 
Completes life cycle 
 
ELM TREE 

 
 
 
Our beloved elm 
No longer brightens our days 
Memories remain 
 
 
 

 
 
MISTY VIEW 

 
 
Across the valley 
A seagull glides in the mist 
Trees reach for the sun 
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Round Hill Reporter 
51 Upper Lewes Road 
Brighton BN2 3FH 
 

www.roundhill.org.uk 
 

We Tweet : 
Follow us at: @RoundhillSoc 
 

On Facebook at: 
Round Hill Community 
Noticeboard 
 

If you want to keep current, 
check the Facebook page. 
And you can register with 
the Friends of Round Hill 
group-email for email 
updates.  Send a request to 
Stefania (see details on 
right). 

The Round Hill Society Committee 
Secretary/editor Rob Stephenson 51 Upper Lewes Road 

rob.stephenson51@gmail.com 
01273 673511 

Treasurer Andrew Partington 6 Richmond Road 
Andrewjpartington@gmail.com 

07580 408522 

Community Events Kate Rice 72 Richmond Road 
katepotter72@gmail.com                     

07789 904 865 

 Jamie Aitchison 47 Richmond Road           
Jamieaitchison71@gmail.com           

07866 424890 

 Eva Wendler 2/19 Round Hill Crescent 
wendler.eva@gmail.com 

 

 Stefania Rosso 98 Richmond Road 
stefania.rosso@gmail.com 

07855 894202 

 Kate Wolstenholme Bsmt 48 Round Hill Crescent 
kate.wolstenholme@gmail.com 

07547 983169 

 Jo Alexander 69c Round Hill Crescent 
jmalex@live.com 

01273 605287 
07940 652986 

 Gary Jenkins 40 Crescent Rd 
garyjenkins@phonecoop.coop 

01273 239546 

 Ingrid Ramirez ingridmram@gmail.com 07366 702277 

 Summer Dean 53 Richmond Rd 
contact@summerdean.co.uk 

07933 507337 

 

Veolia Waste Plant issues : 
Smell, noise and dust problems – Environment Agency 0800 807060 
Illegal parking in the CPZ  
Report it on 0345 603 5469 and select option 3 for a traffic warden. 
Student liaison officers : 
Sussex-  01273 678220 or housing@sussex.ac.uk 
Brighton- Andrew Keeffe     communityrelations@brighton.ac.uk  
Non-emergency police reporting: call 101 if your issue is not urgent or you have a 
question, alternatively report a crime or incident on www.sussex.police.uk/reportonline. 
Report flytipping/ overflowing bins : brighton-hove.gov.uk/report-problem-and-request-
clean 

The Round Hill Reporter is published by the Round Hill Society 
to keep residents in the area in touch with local news, events 
and each other. We try to present a fair and balanced view but 
the opinions expressed in this paper are not necessarily shared 
by all. 
 

Letters or ideas for articles are welcome – please 
contact the editor at the address shown above. 
Deadline for the Dec 2021 edition   15th Nov.  
2021  
 

 

 

YOGA 
for every body 

 
Small friendly class, suitable for all levels of yoga and 

experience 
 

Thursdays, 6pm to 7.30pm 
 

£10/£9 per class – booking week by week 
 

Contact: 
 

Kay.yoga@btinternet.com / 07791 570919 
 
 

 
20-26 Round Hill Street, Brighton BN2 3RG     www.unit4brighton.co.uk  

Communal Bins across Round 
Hill? 

 
The promised / threatened consultation process has 
been delayed until the Council and Cityclean can get 
their several other issues sorted out. 
 
This is therefore not the end of a nagging worry, 
merely a delay, respite if you like, before they come 
back.  
 
 Your committee has asked to be engaged with the 
process from the beginning so that we can use the 
Reporter and social media to encourage as much 
participation as possible. 


